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FEHR & PEERS

TRANSPORTATION CONSULTANTS





MEMORANDUM

Date:
April 14, 2009

To:
Tanya Sundberg, Design, Community & Environment

From:
Ben Larson, Fehr & Peers

Subject:
Napa County Housing Element Response to Comments (2)

SF08-0406
This memorandum presents the Fehr & Peers response to Caltrans’ comments regarding the Napa County Housing Element Draft Environmental Impact Report submitted after the comment deadline.  The comments and our responses are provided in Table 2.  Please contact Ben Larson at (415) 348-0300 if you have any questions.
	Table 2
Response to Caltrans Comments (April 6, 2009)

	
Comment
	
Response

	1. Various scenarios such as Baseline conditions, No Project conditions, Cumulative conditions, and No Project conditions are shown in the document but are not clearly defined.  Level of service (LOS) analysis for the following scenarios should be included:  1) Existing,  2) Existing Plus Project,  3) 2015 No Project,  4)  2015 Plus Project,  5) Cumulative No Project,  6) Cumulative Plus Project
	The transportation analysis evaluates conditions under Existing, 2015 No Project, 2015 Plus Project, and Cumulative Conditions.  This is consistent with the County’s procedures.  2015 conditions represent the horizon year for the proposed Housing Element in which background traffic was linearly interpolated from cumulative forecasts.  Cumulative (Year 2030) forecasts are based on reasonably foreseeable development, which consists of fully funded infrastructure improvements and projects with submitted applications.

	2. Figures showing the Proposed Project Only trips and assignments should be included.
	The attached figure presents the project only trips.

	3. Peak hour traffic volumes for the Intersection #14 in Figure 4.4-5B and Figure 4.4-8B should be redistributed to reflect mitigated lane configurations.
	At the time the DEIR analysis was conducted, the County and Caltrans were coordinating on this major improvement.  Since this time, the preferred design for Intersection 14 has changed and would not eliminate any turning movements and would consist of the southbound left-turn fly-over only.  The fly-over alone would mitigate the project related trips and would not cause any negative impacts due to redistribution of traffic.

	4. Under “Mitigation Conditions” columns, the LOS’s are not shown in Table 4.4-13 and Table 4.4-14 for Intersection #15.  To address proposed project impacts, intersection LOS analyses should be performed with an assumption that the intersection would be constructed as a grade-separated interchange.
	This is a programmatic level document and it is assumed that the interchanges would be designed to accommodate Cumulative traffic conditions.  As identified in the Napa Pipe Draft TIA, it is feasible for these intersections to operate at LOS D under Cumulative Conditions during the peak hours.  An excerpt from Table 15 of the Napa Pipe Draft TIA is provided in Attachment A.

	Source: Fehr & Peers, 2009.


ATTACHMENT A

	Table 15        
Cumulative Conditions (Year 2030) Intersection Levels of Service

	Intersection
	Traffic Control1
	Year 2030 Conditions

	
	
	AM Peak Hour
	PM Peak Hour

	
	
	Delay (sec)
	LOS
	Delay (sec)
	LOS

	27. Airport Blvd/SR 29-SR 12
	Diamond interchange
	52 / 361
	D/D
	31 / 40
	C/D

	Note: 1  ##/## = southbound ramps/northbound ramps

Source: Fehr & Peers, 2008
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